
  
LONDON BOROUGH OF ISLINGTON 

BLUNDELL STREET AND BREWERY ROAD 
The Islington (Charged-For Parking Places) (Amendment No. 9) Order 2023 

The Islington (Free Parking Places, Loading Places and Waiting, Loading and Stopping Restrictions) 
(Amendment No. 8) Order 2023 

 
1. NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Council of the London Borough of Islington on the 9th of 

February 2023 made the above mentioned Orders under Sections 6, 45, 46, 49 and 124 of 
and Part IV of Schedule 9 to the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 as amended, and of all 
other powers thereunto enabling. 

 
2. The general effect of the Orders would be to: 

a) replace the existing parking bays in the following locations on Brewery Road with no 
waiting at any time restrictions: 

i. the pay-by-phone parking place on the south-east side, opposite the entrance to  
Blenheim Court; 

ii. the shared-use parking place (business and pay-by-phone) on the north-west 
side, 3 metres north-east of the entrance to Blenheim Court. 

b) replace the no waiting at any time restriction on the north-west side of Brewery Road 
opposite No. 17 Brewery Road with a no stopping restriction; 

c) make the following existing waiting restrictions on Blundell Street apply at all times: 
i. on the north-west side, from a point 12.1 metres north-east of the north-eastern 

property wall of No. 70 Blundell Street, north-eastward for 16 metres; 
ii. on the south-east side, from a point 9 metres north-east of a point opposite the 

north-eastern property wall of No. 70 Blundell Street, north-eastward for 19 
metres. 

 
3.           A copy of the Orders, which will come into force on the 10th of February 2023, and of 

other documents giving more detailed particulars are available for inspection. Copies of 
these documents may be obtained either by emailing publicrealm@islington.gov.uk, by 
telephoning Public Realm on 020 7527 2000 or by sending a postal request to Public Realm, 
1 Cottage Road, London N7 8TP. You can arrange inspection in person by emailing 
publicrealm@islington.gov.uk or calling 020 7527 2000. 
 

4. Any person who wishes to question the validity of the Orders, or of any provisions contained 
therein on the grounds that it or they are not within the relevant powers of the Road Traffic 
Regulation Act 1984 or that any requirement thereof or any relevant regulations made 
thereunder has not been complied with in relation to the Order, may make application for the 
purpose to the High Court within six weeks from the date on which the Order is made. 

 
 
Dated 10th of February 2023 
 
 
 
Tony Ralph 
 
Director of Environment and & Commercial Operations 
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